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February 12 , 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the Executive to execute an amended and restated solid waste interlocal agreement (ILA) with the 37 cities that currently have an ILA for solid waste management services with the County.  The amendment will strengthen the relationship between the cities and the County enable the County to issue long term bonds to finance essential facility upgrades.
Over the course of two years, the County and a group of cities’ representatives worked in partnership to develop the amended and restated ILA.
Benefits of the amended and restated ILA include:

· Extends the regional solid waste contracts from 2028 to 2040;
· Provides revenues until 2040 from solid waste rates to support the sale of long-term bonds for the modernization of the urban transfer system, thereby helping to keep rates lower;
· Improves governance provisions;
· Establishes mechanisms and protocols to safeguard the County’s and cities’ general funds; and
· Recognizes that solid waste facilities are regional and establishes collaborative processes for environmental review, permitting and determining mitigation payments to cities for impacts from solid waste facilities.
As of the date of this letter, 29 cities have either approved the amended ILA or have provided a written statement of interest in doing so.  Cities choosing to not sign the amended and restated ILA would continue in the regional solid waste system until their current ILA expires in 2028. 
This ILA promotes the Environmental Sustainability & Financial Stewardship goals of the King County Strategic Plan by promoting environmental sustainability, cost-effective solid waste service and regional partnerships with other jurisdictions. In support of King County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan, the division seeks to minimize greenhouse gases in all of its operations, including its partnership with the private sector to convert landfill gas to a useable form of energy. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance and your support of the work of the Solid Waste Division.

If you would like more information or have questions about this proposal, please contact 
Pat McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or pat.mclaughlin@kingcounty.gov
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County
   Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Pat McLaughlin, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
